October 28, 2009
The Honorable [name of Senator or Representative]
Washington, DC [20510 for Senators, 20515 for Representatives]
Dear Senator or Representative,
As Congress considers upcoming tax legislation, I urge you to support the affordable rental housing proposals described below to stimulate affordable rental housing production while creating and saving tens of thousands of jobs.

As the nation’s largest and most successful affordable rental housing production program, the Low Income Housing Tax Credit (Housing Credit) program has financed more than 2 million affordable apartment homes since 1987 and until recently, about 120,000 annually. However, the economic downturn has led to a lack of investment capital at a time when, as a result of the foreclosure crisis, need for affordable housing is greater than ever.

Without Congressional action, as many as 60,000 affordable apartments may be lost annually. The lack of development also means tens of thousands of lost construction jobs, as many as 90,000 each year. This action would add $282.7 million in additional equity investment in Illinois through 2011, leading to the construction and rehabilitation of 5,859 more rental homes and the creation of 8,847 jobs. In addition to the jobs created through construction and development, the ongoing operation and occupancy of these apartments will also indirectly stimulate new jobs in retail, business services and other industries, resulting in an estimated 2,226 new ongoing jobs annually.
To address this reduction in Housing Credit investment, an extraordinarily broad coalition of national, state and local organizations formed the Affordable Rental Housing A.C.T.I.O.N. (A Call To Invest in Our Neighborhoods), a national, grassroots coalition of over 100 for-profit and nonprofit organizations. Campaign members drafted a consensus set of three legislative solutions. I urge you to support the following proposals. 

1. Extending the Section 1602 exchange program established in the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act for another year and modifying it to allow states to exchange Housing Credits generated from tax-exempt bond financed housing would give each state the ability and resources to continue to fund needed affordable rental housing in 2010 based on the Housing Credit model while the investment market recovers.
2. Increasing the Housing Credit carryback for new and existing housing to up to five years would immediately stimulate and help restore longer term Housing Credit investment demand.
3. Broadening the investment base by permitting pass-through entities – LLCs and Subchapter S corporations – and closely held corporations to utilize the Housing Credit program as a means of attracting equity capital to rural areas would broaden investor demand and prove particularly beneficial in rural areas where many community banks and other potential investors are currently prevented from effectively participating in the program.
These proposals will help restore investment in affordable rental housing, produce and preserve needed affordable rental apartments and employ tens of thousands of Americans.  

As Congress considers legislation to extend the first-time homebuyer credit and other expiring tax provisions, now is the time to act.  Please write or contact House Ways & Means Committee Chairman Charles Rangel or Senate Finance Committee Chairman Max Baucus to give your support for these proposals.

Sincerely,

